Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Arcadis 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1.The cost of the Arcadis consultation process for the "Letchworth Road & Dovelands Area 20mph zone".

Answer:
The cost of the consultation and design work undertaken by Arcadis before installation totalled £72k.
The creation of effective 20mph zones with passive enforcement measures such as speed cushions where appropriate are an important factor in reducing the risk of accidents and the severity of accidents should they occur. The council is committed to rolling out effective 20mph zones in residential areas across the city to improve road safety and encourage cycling and walking. 1490 streets, totalling 317.8km are now subject to a 20mph speed limit. 

As well as undertaking the formal public consultation, Arcadis also undertook all the speed and site surveys, the analysis of the survey data and the preparation of the scheme design. Arcadis also arranged and managed the public meetings.
741 properties across 32 streets in the area were consulted. 230 (32%) responses were received. Of these, 198 (86%) were in favour of the proposed 20mph speed limit and 143 (63%) were in favour of the proposed traffic calming.

2. How Arcadis were chosen, by tender/contract or existing supplier.

Arcadis were an existing supplier at the time under a framework contract. 

3. The actual cost of the installation of the speed cushions for the Letchworth & Dovelands Area 20mph zone including legal, committee, signage and ancillary costs such as air quality monitoring, speed monitoring etc. 

The cost of the installation of the speed cushions, signage work and post installation speed survey totalled £72.2k.
Across the area, the average speed of the vehicle mean speed measured after the implementation of the 20mph zone was 18.79mph, a reduction of 2.16mph (10%).
Mean speeds measured on Letchworth Road where traffic calming has been installed near Perth Avenue have reduced from 27.2 mph to 13.9mph (49%).

Likewise, mean speeds measured on Letchworth Road near Medway have reduced from 23.9mph to 16.6mph (30%).
4. Please provide the breakdown in £`s sterling by either department, eg: Highways, Legal, planning or total cost.
This information is not recorded separately, it is covered in corporate overheads.  Therefore this is a refusal in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, information not held by the Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
